Press release: Quieter, smoother M6 in
£7 million Carlisle upgrade

The work includes resurfacing the main motorway carriageway, upgrading the
roundabout at busy junction 44 and installing an improved noise barrier in
the area.

The series of separate improvements is being carried out as one project to
minimise disruption to drivers, similar to work completed along the A66 Eden
Valley around Penrith last year.

Highways England project manager Jobert Fermilan said:

This work will ensure people using this part of Cumbria can
continue to enjoy safe and smooth M6 journeys.

Delivering several different improvements in one package, as we did
with the recent resurfacing work along the A66, will help minimise
disruption and inconvenience to road users.

In detail the project — which starts on Monday 1 April and should and be
completed in August — involves:

e resurfacing the M6 northbound and southbound carriageways between
junctions 44 and 45 north of Carlisle

e totally resurfacing the junction 44 roundabout and providing improved
road markings to help guide drivers through the junction

e giving people living along the northbound carriageway near Todhills
extra protection from noise by installing a brand new replacement
acoustic barrier.

The work will be delivered during two distinct phases with the carriageway
resurfacing and acoustic barrier improvements starting in April and requiring
overnight lane closures and some speed restrictions past the roadworks. A
second phase will follow — concentrating on the roundabout upgrade and
requiring overnight closures of the junction over five weekends.

Residents living behind the current acoustic barrier along the southbound M6
near Todhills will benefit from a new fence with even better protection from
traffic noise

Highways England has already discussed the work with Cumbria County Council
and local businesses and will be publicising more details including any lane
and junction closures ahead of and during the work.

Cllr Keith Little, Cumbria County Council’s Cabinet Member for Highways and
Transport, said:
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This is fantastic news for the M6, and for the communities and
businesses that rely on this important route every day. Works to
enhance road safety and the installation of a noise barrier will
facilitate a better and safer experience for all road users and I'm
delighted that such significant investment is being made in to the
M6 .

Anyone interested in the improvements and details of the road works can also
find out more by attending one of several ‘drop-in’ events Highways England

is staging in April 2019. You’ll find dates times and locations, along with

more information on the M6 Carlisle North web page

General enquiries

Members of the public should contact the Highways England customer contact
centre on 0300 123 5000.

Media enquiries

Journalists should contact the Highways England press office on 0844 693 1448
and use the menu to speak to the most appropriate press officer.
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